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THIS TUESDAY
	 Bill Frank, an electrical engineer from Mc Donnel Douglas will speak on computers.  
Where they came from and how they have advanced.  Such things as computers and 
geoscopic cameras.

LAST TUESDAY
	 Dale Buckeridge was our featured speaker for 
the day. He was born and raised in Temple City. He took 
his first flight in a Sheriff helicopter at the age of eight, 
and twenty years later he would be fixing them.
	 He graduated Temple City High School in 1969 
and began his aviation career in 1971. In 1979 he received 
a call from the Sheriff’s Department, he has been with 
the Aero Bureau for the past 38 years. In 1976 his dad 
was a Lockheed mechanic, his brother was a major Space 
Shuttle engineer, and he was a Army flight test mechanic. 
Currently he is working on his FAA Drone License.
	 The LASD Aero Bureau is located on Lakewood 
Blvd at the Long Beach airport in Long Beach California. 
Presently the LASD Aero Bureau operates a total of 18 
helicopters making it the largest fleet of helicopters 
operated by any Sheriff’s Department in the U.S. This 
would be appropriate since the Los Angeles Sheriff’s 
Department is the largest sheriff’s department in the 
world with over 8,500 sworn deputies and another 5,800 
civilian employees.
	 Only the Los Angeles Police Department Air 
Support Division boast a larger fleet of helicopters but 
only by one. LAPD still claims to operate the largest 
“municipal airborne law enforcement operation in the 
world” with 14 Eurocopter (now Airbus) AS350 B2 
helicopters and 5 Bell Jet Ranger helicopters.
	
	 Dawn and Jose Tarin’s daughter, Beth has 
Achilles heal surgery recently. This is why I don’t play 
soccer. Guest for the day were Cheryl Robuck and Lisa 
Montesanti. Ron Dorazio is making good progress with 
his knee. He was happy that his oldest grandson turned 
20 years old. Fern Vizcarra’s brother decided to hang 
a curtain rod and broke his leg. After five surgeries we 
wish the best for him.
	 Congratulations to Altadena member Bill Tema 
for being chosen as Division 10 Lt. Governor Elect. June 
28 is the International Convention in Las Vegas.
	 Over 65 community members attended the 
Mayor’s Prayer Breakfast last Friday. Thanks to our club and the Woman’s Club for co-sponsoring this event. 
Those helping were Steve & Lisa Montesanti, Fern Vizcarra, Bob & Carole Rodenbucher, Jim Robuck, Jerry 
Jambazian, Dawn Tarin, Helen Marston, and Cindy Vance.
	 At the School Board meeting of March 7, on behalf of our club Steve Montesanti presented a $500 
to the Temple City High School Drumline. This award winning musicians will be traveling to Dayton Ohio for 
a national competition. Also, Steve outlined the new program to help needy families within the district.
	 Dan Snell Jr. has announced the Memorial Service for his father Dan. It will take place at the First 
Christian Church, 11025 Lambert Ave, El Monte. The time is 1:30 p.m.  The church is located near the San 
Gabriel Valley Airport (El Monte Airport). It is on the corner of Lambert and Tyler.  All are invited as we pay 
tribute to a real hero and a member of the greatest generation.
	
KIWANIS KALANDAR
	 March 20 – Electrical Engineer from McDonnel Douglas
	 March 27 – Orphan diseases
	 March 31 – Memorial Service for Dan Snell, 1:30 p.m.  First Christian Church
	 April 3 – Board or Directors Meeting
	 April 24 – Public Schools Recognition at Emperor Elementary School
	 April 27-29 – St. Luke’s Catholic Church Fiesta

QUOTE OF THE WEEK
	 “Although golf was originally restricted to wealthy, overweight 
Protestants, today it’s open to anybody who owns hideous clothing”.

	 						      See You Tuesday, Jerry
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TEMPLE CITY KIWANIS CLUB

CLUB OFFICERS
President, Steve Montesanti
Vice President, Mike Lepore

Treasurer, Matt Smith 
Secretary, Ron Dorazio
IPP, Steve Montesanti

DIRECTORS
Helen Marston • Jim Robuck 

Bob Rodenbucher  
Dawn Tarin • Cindy Vance 

Fernando Vizcarra

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN
REPORTING 2017-2018 

COMMUNITY SERVICES 
Helen Marston / Dawn Tarin

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Jerry Jambazian

YOUNG CHILDREN PRIORITY 1 
Cindy Vance

HUMAN & SPIRITUAL VALUES 
Steve Montesanti

SPONSORED YOUTH 
Ron Dorazio/Bob Rodenbucher

YOUTH SERVICES 
Matt Smith

INTERCLUBS 
Not Assigned

ADMINISTRATION 2017-2018
GREETER / SERGEANT AT ARMS 

Jim Robuck
ATTENDANCE 

Matt Smith
BULLETIN 

Jerry Jambazian
CAMELLIA PANCAKE B‘FAST 

Steve Montesanti / Bob  Rodenbucher
HOUSE & CLUB MEETING 

Bill Hohl
MEMBERSHIP GROWTH 
Steve Montesanti/Matt Smith

PROGRAMS 
Mike Lepore / Steve Montesanti 

ROSTER & MAILING 
Jerry Jambazian

SEFTON FOUNDATION 
Mike Lepore / Steve Montesanti 

Jim Robuck
TCK-Al Driver FOUNDATION 

Steve Tyre
MEMBER CARE 

Cindy Vance
SOClALS & FELLOWSHIP 

Steve Montesanti 
BARBEQUE 

Steve Montesanti / Dawn Tarin
RMH MEALS OF LOVE 

Matt Smith
CHRISTMAS 

Ron Dorazio / Steve Montesanti
CONCERTS IN THE PARK 

Steve Montesanti / Jim Robuck
 

CLUBS IN DIVISION 10
TUESDAY

ALHAMBRA - 5 p.m. 
Denny’s Rest. - 2nd & 4th Tuesdays 

369 W Main St, Alhambra
MONTEBELLO - Noon 

Daily Brew - 1st & 3rd Tuesdays 
137 N Montebello Ave. Montebello

SAN GABRlEL - Noon 
Hilton Hotel - 2nd & 4th Thursdays 

225 W Valley Blvd.  San Gabriel
TEMPLE ClTY - Noon 
Northwood’s Restaurant 

7247 Rosemead Blvd. - San Gabriel-
WEDNESDAY

ALTADENA-CROWN CITY - Noon 
1st, 2nd, & 3rd Wednesdays 

Altadena Community Center 
730 E Altadena Dr., Altadena 

Villa Gardens  - 4th & 5th Wednesdays 
842 E Villa St., Pasadena

MONTEREY PARK - 12:30 P. M. 
Capital Food Restaurant 

766 W Garvey Ave.  Monterey Park
SOUTH PASADENA - Noon 

Calvary Pres.Church 
1050 Fremont (at Oxley) So.Pasadena

BUILDER’S CLUB - 12:20 P. M. 
Oak Avenue Intermediate School 

Room 511 (near the lunch area)
THURSDAY

PASADENA - Noon 
University Club - 1st,2nd,3rd Thursdays 

150 S. Oakland Ave.  Pasadena
ROSEMEAD - Noon 

Open Bible Church 
7915 Hellman Ave., Rosemead

 
Rose Float Club 

Saturdays only as needed 
City Bank Basement 

315 E Colorado Blvd, Pasadena

Visit us at
www.templecitykiwanis.org

2017-2018 President’s Theme
“Let’s Get Growing”

Celebrating 79 Years
Of Service to our

Community




